
 

BOARD OF EDUCATION 
PLEASANT HILL R-III SCHOOL DISTRICT 

PLEASANT HILL, MISSOURI 
Open Minutes of Regular Session 

                                                                            November 20, 2018 
 
President John Edenburn called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. at the Central Office, 
at 318 Cedar St. 
 
Todd Wilson led the audience in the pledge of allegiance. 
 
David Adamczyk stated the district mission statement. 
  
The following board members and district staff members were present (unless 
otherwise noted): 
 
Board Members                                                          District Staff Members 
John Edenburn-President                                Dr. Steve Meyers, Superintendent 
Lori Redwine, Vice-President                           Dr. Becky Gallagher, Asst Supt  
Todd Wilson                                                     Jessica Taber, Board Secretary 
Deenia Hocker  
Travis Ross  
Ryan Vescovi  
David Adamczyk  
 
Staff members included: David Taylor, Jakqualyn Boden, Paul Canaan, Greg Reeves, 
Sherry Helus, Chandra Arbuckle, Heidi Mackey, Pam Maxey  
  
 
The motion was made by Travis Ross to approve the regular agenda. The motion was 
approved with a 7 yes and 0 no vote. 
 
Consent Agenda was presented: 
 

A. Approve the minutes of the previous meetings dated October 12 and 16, 
2018. 

B. Approve the financial statements, monthly bills, transfer of funds. 
C. Administrative program evaluations-Parents as Teachers, Special Services, 

Early Childhood Programs, library Media Specialist, ELL and LAU Plan 
D. Miscellaneous Contracts 

 
High school students presented to the Board in honor of International Education Month. 
The students attend Summit Technology Academy, and are currently learning several 
different foreign languages that are offered at the academy, including Spanish, 
Mandarin, Hindi, and several others. The presentation outlined the usefulness of 
learning foreign languages in the business world, and how they can be beneficial in 
college and job opportunities. 
 
Fastbridge and Illuminate:Jakqualyn Boden and Becky Gallagher presented 
information regarding the purpose behind utilizing Illuminate DnA and FastBridge 
Assessments at all levels in the district. The presentation pointed out the use of 
FastBridge as a universal screener allows teachers, students, and parents as idea of 
each child's strengths and areas for growth on skills in mathematics and ELA. While 
the benchmark assessments in Illuminate DnA help teachers understand the progress 
students are making on grade level standards, which guides curricular decisions and 
lesson planning. 
 
Pleasant Hill Branding: Dr. Steve Meyers presented to the board the final logos, fonts 
and colors that were created for the district's rebranding. 
 

 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVAL OF 
REGULAR AGENDA 
 
 
 
CONSENT AGENDA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Holiday Celebration: Dr. Steve Meyers reviewed the schedule and details of the central 
office’s holiday party. 
 
The Board reviewed the schedule for upcoming Board activities. 
 
The motion was made by Travis Ross to adjourn the regular meeting at 7:46 p.m. and 
enter into closed session with closed record and closed vote pursuant to Section 
610.021 (3) of Missouri Law. Edenburn-yes; Redwine-yes; Vescovi-yes; Ross-yes; 
Hocker-yes; Adamczyk-yes; Wilson-yes. The motion was approved with a vote of 7 yes 
and 0 no. 
 
The regular open session was re-convened by John Edenburn at 9:30 p.m. 
 
 
With no further business the motion was made by Travis Ross to adjourn the meeting 
at 9:32 p.m. The motion was approved with a vote of 7 yes and 0 no. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ADJOURN 
 

 


